
 

 

 
 

From: Constant Contact 
To: SM.OC.DCWA2.OCFeedback 
Subject: Your campaign USDA Office of Tribal Relations News has been sent 
Date: Monday, March 4, 2024 10:09:24 AM 

Dear Peter Rhee, 

Your campaign 'USDA Office of Tribal Relations News' was sent on 3/4/2024 around 
10:01 AM EST. 

Below is a copy of the message your subscribers received. See how your campaign is 
doing by visiting Reports in your account to get real-time results and stats. 

Subject: USDA Office of Tribal Relations News 
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https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flogin.constantcontact.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642072146%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vz5agc%2FkcME0HMDLQAb4lmFz50vXtkuN2Z6K8oN%2FBmY%3D&reserved=0
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USDA’s Office of Tribal Relations Newsletter 
If you are not subscribed to this newsletter, sign up at this link. 

Hihanni waste, greetings. 

Meet our team! 

It has been a busy year for hiring at the United States Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) 
Office of Tribal Relations (OTR). In the past, most of the positions at OTR had been filled 
by temporary contracts or rotations, which left OTR with high turnover rates and Indian 
Country with inconsistent points of contact and loss of institutional knowledge. 

The Office of Tribal Relations leads the intergovernmental role for the Department with 
Tribes and serves as a single point of contact for Tribal issues. Our team works to ensure 
that relevant programs and policies are efficient, easy to understand, accessible, and 
developed in consultation with the American Indians and Alaska Native Tribes. 

Under this Administration, we made it a priority to bring on an amazing team of permanent 
staff to ensure Indian Country was getting the service and prioritization it deserved. The 
first step was moving the Office directly under the Secretary of Agriculture, to elevate our 
nation-to-nation relationship and general trust responsibility to the appropriate level. We 
then brought the Tribal College Program under OTR, to ensure long term stabilization and 
support for Tribal colleges and universities (TCUs) and students and respect for the 
governmental ownership of TCUs. 

Next, we focused on ensuring all our teammates were permanent career staff who had the 
expertise to fully understand and represent Indian Country’s priorities. To accomplish this, 
OTR worked closely with USDA’s central Human Resources office to issue a hiring 
advisory regarding any USDA position which is Tribal-facing or serving Indian County. The 
advisory outlines very detailed steps, including ensuring each such position specifically 
requires the necessary specialized skills. 

And finally, we sought and found someone with deep knowledge and expertise in 
navigating USDA, federal budgets, federal bureaucracy, etc. to really help OTR, Tribes, 
and Tribal producers navigate the complexities of such a large federal Department as 
USDA. We found that expert in our new Deputy Director Besty Rakola! Please join us in 
welcoming her to the team. 

Also join us in congratulating our new Deputy Director of the Tribal College Program, Lisa 
Yellow Lugar. Deputy Director Yellow Lugar joins us from the Standing Rock Reservation. 
Together, Tribal College Program Director Lawrence Shorty and Deputy Director Yellow 
Lugar are in the process of hiring a new TCU outreach team. The policy advisor team is 
also in the process of selecting a policy advisor for our Tribal farming and ranching 
portfolio. We look forward to announcing those new teammates in the coming months. 

Heather Dawn Thompson (Cheyenne River Sioux) 202-205-
2249 
Director, Office of Tribal Relations 
﻿ 
Thompson is a member of the Cheyenne River Sioux Tribe, a 
Harvard Law School graduate, and an expert in American 
Indian law, Tribal sovereignty, and rural Tribal economic 
development. Most recently, Thompson served as a member 
of the American Indian Law Practice Group at Greenberg 
Traurig, where she worked on federal Indian law and Tribal 
agriculture. Thompson has a long record of public service, 
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beginning as a Presidential Management Fellow at the Department of Justice. Since then, 
Thompson has served as a law clerk with the Attorney General’s Office for the Cheyenne 
River Sioux Tribe, as Counsel and Policy Advisor to the United States Senate, and as an 
Assistant U.S. Attorney for South Dakota’s Indian Country Section, where she prosecuted 
cases involving violence against women and children. In addition, she has served as the 
director of government affairs for the National Congress of American Indians, President of 
the South Dakota Indian Country Bar Association, and president of the National Native 
American Bar Association. Thompson holds a Juris Doctor cum laude from Harvard Law 
School, as well as a master’s degree in public policy from the University of Florida, and a 
bachelor’s degree in international studies from Carnegie Mellon University. 

Betsy Rakola
Deputy Director, Office of Tribal Relations 202-205-2249 

Betsy RakolaPrior to joining USDA’s Office of Tribal Relations,﻿ 
was the second in command at the Agricultural Marketing 
Service’s Transportation and Marketing Program, where she 
managed budgets sometimes in excess of $1 billion. Betsy also 
led the development of the Indigenous Animals Meat Processing 
and Harvesting Grant Program, as well as the Tribal Seafood 
Processors Pandemic Relief Grant Program. Betsy also worked 

for the USDA’s National Organic Program for 11 years. Betsy holds a master’s degree in 
agriculture and environmental policy from the Tufts University and a bachelor’s degree in 
international relations from Boston University. A native of Minnesota, she lives in Maryland 
with her husband and two very energetic young boys. 

Tribal Policy Advisor Team 

Josiah Griffin (Native Hawaiian/Samoan) 202-689-4861 
Policy Advisor, Tribal Economic Development and Food﻿ 
Systems 

Through this role, Josiah Griffin coordinates to fulfill USDA’s 
general trust and treaty responsibility across economic 
development, community infrastructure, and food systems-related 
programming. He also coordinates the Tribal Advisory Committee. 
Prior to joining the Office of Tribal Relations, Griffin served in the 

Indigenous Food and Agriculture Initiative, collaborating with Tribal nations in considering 
the policy, economic, and food safety implications on developing agri-food businesses. He 
also served as trustee liaison to the Native American Agriculture Fund, the largest 
philanthropic body dedicated to perpetuating Native agriculture, through its first year in 
operations. Griffin earned a master’s degree in business administration, focusing on 
supply chain and logistics management, from the Sam M. Walton College of Business at 
the University of Arkansas and a bachelor’s degree in agricultural leadership and 
development from Texas A&M University. 

Jeffrey Harris, 202-768-0812 
Policy Advisor, Tribal Consultation and Indigenous Food
Sovereignty 

Prior to joining USDA, Jeffrey Harris worked at the Library of﻿ 
Congress as Assistant General Counsel, where he served as an 
analyst for the organization. Jeff has been instrumental in 
launching the USDA Indigenous Food Sovereignty Initiative and 
working with Tribal Nations, Tribal producers, and USDA 
programs to ensure Indigenous foods are better incorporated. He 

received a Juris Doctor from George Mason University and a bachelor’s degree in 
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journalism and public policy from James Madison University, where he graduated cum 
laude with distinction. 

Taylor Schad (Cheyenne River Sioux), 202-875-9236 
Policy Advisor, Forest Service, Treaties, and Natural 
Resources 

Taylor provides policy coordination across USDA’s Forest 
Service, natural resources, treaties and Indigenous knowledge-
related programming. Taylor also plays a key role in the Tribal 
Treaties Database a collaboration with USDA and the U.S. 
Department of the Interior (DOI). Taylor earned a Juris Doctor 
from the University of Colorado Law School with certificates in 

American Indian law; energy, environmental and natural resources law and policy; and 
international law; and a bachelor’s degree from Stanford University in Native American 
studies with honors in education. 

Jim Wabindato, (Little River Band of Ottawa), 202-805-2208 
Special Policy Advisor, Tribal Agricultural Lands 

In this role, Jim Wabindato is responsible for fulfilling USDA’s 
general trust and treaty responsibilities in farm production and 
conservation programming. Specifically, he is responsible for 
helping streamline Tribal agricultural land policies between 
USDA and the Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA). Prior to joining 
the OTR team, Wabindato worked on Tribal landowner 
education and related programming for the Indian Land Tenure 

Foundation; as a site manager with the Indian Land Consolidation Office; a realty 
specialist and grant writer with the Bad River Band of Chippewa; as well as economic 
director and casino board member for Little River. Wabindato earned a bachelor of arts 
degree from the University of Michigan. 

USDA Tribal College Program Team 

Lawrence Shorty (Navajo/Mississippi Choctaw), 202-870-
8035 
Director, Tribal College Program 

Lawrence Shorty is a descendent of some of the first 
agriculturalists in what would become the states of Arizona, 
Mississippi, and New Mexico. His ancestors and family were 
dry land and irrigation farmers, sheep, goat, and cattle 
herders, and tobacco farmers. His “Carolina Grandparents” 
were tobacco allotment holders in Person County and in 
Halifax County, Virginia. Lawrence co-founded the Traditional 

Tobacco Seed Bank and Education Program at the University of New Mexico. He helped 
to pioneer a Native American resurgence in tobacco seed collection, seed sharing, and 
ceremonial tobacco growing. His multidisciplinary and hands-on approach to Native 
tobacco growing intersects with substance abuse prevention, public health, Indigenous 
knowledge, and agriculture, all areas in which he has published. His work has been 
featured in Maori, New Zealand, Canadian, and World Health Organization sponsored 
projects. Lawrence has received fellowships from the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation, 
the W.K. Kellogg Foundation, and the United States Department of Agriculture. Lawrence 
is the Director of the Tribal College Program in the USDA Office of Tribal Relations. 

Lisa Yellow Luger (Standing Rock Sioux), 202-845-5646 
Deputy Director, Tribal College Program 
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Based on the Standing Rock Sioux Reservation, Lisa Yellow 
Lugar works to ensure that Tribal colleges and 
universities designated as land-grant institutions through the 
Equity in Educational Land-Grant Status Act of 1994 have 
equitable access to USDA agency programs, services, and 
resources. Prior to joining USDA, she worked as the 
assistant to the vice president of Sitting Bull College, and 
also worked extensively with Tribes in North Dakota, South 

Dakota and Kansas. These positions allowed her to gain direct experience and 
understanding working with Tribes, Tribal communities, and Native youth. Yellow Luger 
holds a master’s in legal studies, Indigenous people’s law from the University of Oklahoma 
and a bachelor’s degree in business from the University of Mary. Outside of her work with 
USDA, she and her husband ranch with her in-law’s fourth generation cow-calf pair 
operation. 

Administrative Team 

Elena Krajeski, 771-216-2277 
Administrative Officer 

Elena Krajeski is the administrative officer for USDA’s Office 
of Tribal Relations (OTR) at the United States Department 
of Agriculture (USDA). She is responsible a wide range of 
logistical and operational management tasks, policies, 
programs, and objectives for OTR. Elena transferred to 
USDA from the Smithsonian Institution where she had 
worked as an administrative specialist for five years. Prior to 
federal service, she was a Peace Corps volunteer working 
in the community and economic development sector. She 

has more than five years of international diplomatic experience and holds a bachelor’s 
degree in environmental and natural resource economics from the University of Rhode 
Island. Outside of her professional life, Elena enjoys crafting, rock climbing, and gardening 
in the summer. 

Ariel Williams (Sisseton Wahpeton Oyate Dakota Sioux) 
202-934-8337 
Administrative Assistant 

Based on the Sisseton Wahpeton Oyate (SWO) 
reservation, Ariel is responsible for providing administrative 
support to the OTR policy team and Tribal College 
Program. Prior to joining OTR, she was the agricultural 
leasing specialist for the Sisseton Wahpeton Oyate Tribal 
Realty program. She has prior experience working as a 
legal secretary and as a corporate administrative assistant 
and office manager. Ariel is an honorably discharged Navy 

Veteran, while she was in the Navy, she worked as a work center supervisor. Ariel holds 
an associate’s degree in professional legal studies. 

Lila wopila (much thanks), for your guidance, advocacy, and hard work! 

Heather Dawn Thompson (Cheyenne River Sioux) 
Director, USDA Office of Tribal Relations﻿ 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001DGQIUxYrb-oSHRc-tHRB-tP_N4-i80vvgdvhCJEUmvM4pz2vsrdHzeGf2hv7sww007U01rMbwyju_92YhKyW_yrn73MEhoqYUhA-FzV0nhW_UmgVvSFQ4Fchgcj2B7Y-JefxMawVMDsuHKos2uSUQ1SwfDH8wEZfmcjBaSJ9Q-iLzclMxN-FeB9ZDxYBu9QkVmFbkcNfwUvdoBzpGyCAgasTDMfqTCyS3i4-VI_tJYz0jX-voQPaqREUM3JNIDxhAj4sI133WAw0zLUncqgI6HZp2x0rMKI0%26c%3D%26ch%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642089675%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MbQsLh0aegIYKL%2BVOxi0kGJQLO4kCFzpb5TMfcZGSXk%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001DGQIUxYrb-oSHRc-tHRB-tP_N4-i80vvgdvhCJEUmvM4pz2vsrdHzeGf2hv7sww007U01rMbwyju_92YhKyW_yrn73MEhoqYUhA-FzV0nhW_UmgVvSFQ4Fchgcj2B7Y-JefxMawVMDsuHKos2uSUQ1SwfDH8wEZfmcjBaSJ9Q-iLzclMxN-FeB9ZDxYBu9QkVmFbkcNfwUvdoBzpGyCAgasTDMfqTCyS3i4-VI_tJYz0jX-voQPaqREUM3JNIDxhAj4sI133WAw0zLUncqgI6HZp2x0rMKI0%26c%3D%26ch%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642089675%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MbQsLh0aegIYKL%2BVOxi0kGJQLO4kCFzpb5TMfcZGSXk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:elena.krajeski@usda.gov
mailto:Ariel.williams@usda.gov


          

 

Department of Agriculture | 1400 Independence Ave., S.W., Washington, DC 20250 

Unsubscribe feedback@usda.gov 

Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice 

Sent by feedback@oc.usda.gov 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001DGQIUxYrb-oSHRc-tHRB-tP_N4-i80vvgdvhCJEUmvM4pz2vsrdHzWHzNMFq-F3Tv3Bbst5RJFVs6j29Z0i2yjmRCbb_9Jd2UGQVr4hqSBc-7t4lLT-u9DvjGipD2a8esd4S6p648PCHhG0otT64Pg%3D%3D%26c%3D%26ch%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642096752%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=z0xQDydo7c39%2B1g7sAS7zfuQN4OHiUxSzXMpp71vNSE%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001DGQIUxYrb-oSHRc-tHRB-tP_N4-i80vvgdvhCJEUmvM4pz2vsrdHzRyGGga14UMYXtaZntGZ2YG_9HU4J5dk9RwjwLZPBjAQrXsE5pNQTgMhfThKK9M_79uOkX5RHaEeUjVlqtwR9u970OkaOLA4Ig%3D%3D%26c%3D%26ch%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642103191%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=l3AAxaFlwPLbB6rjmiMRzZasBgAFRULmVoKAmHwCReY%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001DGQIUxYrb-oSHRc-tHRB-tP_N4-i80vvgdvhCJEUmvM4pz2vsrdHzWHzNMFq-F3TTKQx952VsnZuq82RVtubV4HnWtSmK89Kwuwmj4XVRCjc5xSqQV_3WSlCAFdK-IjakNBjdJQejBY5ziTck8QK3iXhT8JUCdzg%26c%3D%26ch%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642109443%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MMpUsjwnTVkI8NjI58yCzLZX3RGWvv51EfMVSbrRiPU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001DGQIUxYrb-oSHRc-tHRB-tP_N4-i80vvgdvhCJEUmvM4pz2vsrdHzRyGGga14UMY5xPneSTTottk2tpaSnn0ec6b7PM5hk-ZzCdDZHk0t79sfhMuO-pg3eEb3MserX6RRU1E2KkE2GT--n4OH_StEeB6Xzn5tf_D%26c%3D%26ch%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642115668%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=C2BlpxfW%2F6%2BfGcWz20EcsckNvpPzvzFoBUP59oXVkjg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001DGQIUxYrb-oSHRc-tHRB-tP_N4-i80vvgdvhCJEUmvM4pz2vsrdHzS41nkIxy4mutmV2zXPHlvhi5epiurcmHmbE9OT4N3rq71tMdCFiZYLUAx7T4YtZZxHo9lwhYqhVM87M_MJpaHoMxZRry3GRT2RhvOv_vEp-98zuJSfSpO8%3D%26c%3D%26ch%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642121843%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=e93P1BivQ7AHGIZXn%2FrNh%2FiiffC6w%2Bi18jzbMxpqht0%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvisitor.constantcontact.com%2Fdo%3Fp%3Dun%26m%3D001fMW_vJ_WEGXFASOECwQI7Q%253D%26ch%3D%26ca%3Dfd50160b-6fb7-4edd-828b-6087e1e9d10b&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642127982%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ooednQ5Y9BO0NQKNdbgvbvUkvAOobHAz9orVphrqvwY%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvisitor.constantcontact.com%2Fdo%3Fp%3Doo%26m%3D001fMW_vJ_WEGXFASOECwQI7Q%253D%26ch%3D%26ca%3Dfd50160b-6fb7-4edd-828b-6087e1e9d10b&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642134084%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ms0HYUklOn5F823xu9xphz34hU2SCxmNQC0xPaeR75A%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001DGQIUxYrb-oSHRc-tHRB-tP_N4-i80vvgdvhCJEUmvM4pz2vsrdHzWnxJEcywsinUmE1x8ReADaUOzlnMuTR_gd7BpK5CKtMJT5yhBXL0voCtarS_TA1wifsUOxMDs7F1d1SS_5L7KUR04Vbwa_MNnZW9XckNR1O_2NNVf8YJ3JIsSBSPmOzmSgkobgYk0MyQ-OvkSRegCQ%3D%26c%3D%26ch%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cfeedback%40usda.gov%7C5f3a2c406ff74aaf2ff208dc3c5d12aa%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638451617642140020%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Sv5oaesvrixbqt5pTdUFNK0G3UOSkM2OimD07Sm4IOk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:feedback@oc.usda.gov

